Report of the Director of Corporate Services 

Subject: Council Tax Discounts and Exemptions

Background

Under the provisions of the Local Government Act 2003 there are new powers available to Councils to vary the discount on second homes, vary or remove the discount on long term empty properties and provide locally funded discounts and exemptions on an individual or class of property basis. 

In December 2003 ODPM will issue Councils with the CTB1 (Council Tax Base) Supplementary Form that will need to be completed and returned by 27th February 2004. It is expected that this form will include a question about whether or not Salford will make use of the new powers for the year 2004/5. 

Members will recall that in October 2003 they considered a report on the consultation process of the new bill and at that time they requested a further report be tabled so they could confirm their intentions in respect of the new powers.

Details

Under the new provisions, Councils will be able to: -

· Second Homes – vary the discount (currently 50%), reducing it to a minimum of 10%. The Council can retain the additional revenue raised by such an amendment so there is a financial incentive for Councils to use this power. It is estimated that there are less than 100 second homes in the City, mostly in the area of Salford Quays. Because of this low number, the additional revenue raised by using this power would be minimal. In addition, the proximity of these properties to the boundary with other authorities (Manchester and Trafford) also needs to be considered. A reduction in the level of discounts offered on second homes in Salford may encourage customers to look for property in neighbouring authorities where a higher discount may be available.

· Long Term Empty Properties – vary or remove the discount. The Council will not receive the same financial benefits as with second homes because the Government have indicated that it will take it into account in the tax base used in revenue support grant calculations.

· Other discounts and exemptions – to provide discounts or exemptions on an individual or class of property basis at the Council’s own expense.

Recommendation

At the meeting in October, Members indicated that they didn’t intend to use these powers in the first year (2004/5), preferring to observe the impact of their use in neighbouring authorities. 

Members are requested to confirm that this is still the case and that these new powers will not be used in respect of the year 2004/5.

Alan Westwood

Director of Corporate Services
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